



Meeting Minutes

Meeting: Boscombe Regeneration Partnership Board

Date: 17th November 2015 - **Time:** 14:00 - 16:00 - **Location:** Old School House

Board Members Attending:

(TW) Tony Williams, Chief Executive of Bournemouth Borough Council, BBC; (PD) Pam Donnellan, Chair of Bournemouth 2026; (MU) Martyn Underhill, Dorset Police & Crime Commissioner; (PF) Dr Paul French;

Theme Leads and Advisors Attending:

(BC) Bill Cotton, Executive Director - Environment & Economy; (CM) Cat McMillan, Boscombe Regeneration; (SBest) Stuart Best, Manager of Street Services, BBC; (TT) Tina Thompson, Bournemouth 2026 Trust; (HS) Harry Seccombe, Boscombe Forum; (LN) Linda Ni'Man, Boscombe Arts; (SC) Sam Crowe, Public Health; (BH) Barry Hodges, Boscombe Forum; (CS) Chris Snelling, Bournemouth DAAT; (HR) Heidi Rees, Boscombe Regeneration; (CA) Carole Aspden, Service Director Children & Young People; (LS) Laura Snowdon, Strategic Housing; (CPSW) Cllr Philip Stanley-Watts, BBC; (CCR) Cllr Christopher Rochester, BBC; (CD) Chloe Durrant, Consultation & Engagement BBC

Apologies:

(SU) Steve Underhill, Dorset Fire and Rescue Service; (JK) Cllr Jane Kelly, Cabinet Member Lead; (SB) Sue Bickler, Head of Community Regeneration, BBC; (DGP) Deborah Godfrey-Phaure, Executive Head Avonbourne & Harewood Academies; (PR) Peter Ruscoe, Sovereign Centre Manager; (JW) Julian Wright, Achieve Together; (CW) Insp Chris Weeks, Dorset Police; (KA) Kelly Ansell, Strategic Housing, BBC; (JF) John Ferguson, Office for the PCC; (TR) Tina Ridge, Dorset Probation; (MC) Mark Cribb, Chair of Boscombe CIC; (CS) Chris Shephard, Head of Economic Development & Sustainability; (MC) Mike Claxton, Dorset Police; (VA) Viv Aird, BCVS; (AC) Adnan Chaudry, Dorset Race Equality Council; (AB) Amanda Buttle, Jobcentre Plus; (AW) Andy Williams, Community Safety BBC; (CGM) Cllr Gina Mackin, BBC;

No.		Action
1	Welcome & Apologies Apologies were noted. TW welcomed everyone to the meeting.	
2	Minutes & Matters Arising HS asked if the Crime Survey could be sent to Boscombe Forum. CM will forward this document to the Forum.	CM
3	Youth Survey Results CD presented an overview of the results from the Youth Survey recently carried out at Avonbourne & Harewood secondaries. The survey results will be sent round with these minutes and added to the Boscombe Regeneration webpage. CM is discussing holding a focus group with young people in order to get a better understanding of their issues and concerns. This would also hopefully encourage them to engage with the Partnership and Neighbourhood Plan. CM noted that work has already started as a result of this survey. MU asked if Cyber Bullying had been mentioned by young people in this survey.	HR

	CM will look thought the survey and draw out comments relating to this and send them to MU and CA.	CM
5	<p>Theme Lead updates & Challenges</p> <p>Environment SBest told the Board that the ‘sink hole’ that had recently appeared on the precinct will be rectified shortly.</p> <p>A ‘day of action’ is planned with Parking Enforcement to address issues with vehicles parking on the precinct. There will also be a deep clean performed soon and CB will liaise with SBest as to which areas need most attention. SBest noted a trial has begun with a private enforcement company issuing fixed penalty notices for littering and dog fouling on the Precinct. Some of these penalties have been challenged which was to be expected.</p> <p>Residents on Roumelia Lane have been complaining about fly tipping and overflowing bins. Issue relating to this should be directed through to Dave Hamilton, Neighbourhood Warden.</p> <p>Shared Space – HS noted that the surface of the Shared Space was discussed at the last Forum meeting. It has been reported that the surface becomes slippery when it is wet which has affected buses, motor bikes and other vehicles. This was picked up at the Forum meeting and will be looked into by highways engineers.</p> <p>It was also noted that when visibility is not clear, the lighting in the precinct can look as through the road continues straight ahead on to the precinct. BC will feed back to the Board regarding these issues. It was mentioned that the public are pleased their concerns relating to the Shared Space are being listened to.</p> <p>Housing LS gave a presentation of how Operation Galaxy is progressing. The presentation will be sent out with these minutes.</p> <p>LS told the Board that there are two Operation Galaxy officers based between Vale Road and the Boscombe Regeneration Office.</p> <p>LS noted that there is new legislation regarding retaliatory eviction also known as ‘revenge eviction’. It’s a term used to describe an eviction process initiated by a landlord where a tenant asks for repairs to be carried out or complains about conditions. Information about this will go out to local residents.</p> <p>Economy See ‘Economy’ board report. A short term lease has been agreed for the former TJ Hughes unit and will open prior to Christmas. We will continue to support New River Retail in order secure long term tenants for the site.</p> <p>CM reported that the Outset Bournemouth ‘Personal Potential Programme’ has had its positives and negatives. As expected the core group have proved complex to engage with due to the complexities of their issues/past. One of the particular successes has been the friendships formed between the group as most of the attendees were very isolated.</p>	<p>CB/SBest</p> <p>DH</p> <p>BC</p> <p>HR</p>

	<p>BC will explore whether public wifi can be rolled out in Boscombe following its successful launch in Bournemouth town centre.</p> <p>Young People See 'Young People' board report- LN has met with DGP to discuss young people being more involved with the Neighbourhood Plan and Boscombe Forum. They were impressed with the cultural hub being developed at the secondaries.</p> <p>Crime No further comments following Operation Galaxy update.</p> <p>Health See 'Health' board report- Lower rates of child immunisation – NHS England and CCG are meeting to discuss this. It was asked whether the Schools and Health Visitors could be involved in administering immunisations.</p>	BC
6	<p>Neighbourhood Plan HS informed the Board that they now have 27 people signed up to the Neighbourhood Plan. The steering group will be meeting soon in order to start moving this forward. It was noted that the Neighbourhood Plan will link in with the local Economic Development Plan.</p>	
	<p>AOB The next Boscombe Forum meeting will take place on 14th January 2016. Cllr Beesley will be responding to questions from the public and CM will be presenting a summary of the Indices of Deprivation 2015.</p>	
	<p>Next Meeting 28th January 2016 10am – 12pm The Old School House, Boscombe</p>	